
  Welcome to new member David 
Chieruzzi, a retired police officer 
from Santa Monica PD.  He was 
sponsored by Paul & Carolyn Coo-
per.  Welcome!!
  The Annual Election of Officers and 

Directors occurred at the April meeting as scheduled.  
The Officers and Directors comprising the FY18 Board 
of Directors will be sworn in at the July 2017 Members 
Appreciation Picnic and will consist of the following:
	 President			   Pat Smith
	 1st Vice President		  Bill Peters
	 2nd Vice President		  Celeste Pierini
	 Secretary-Treasurer	             Ray Hoyt
	 Sergeant-at-Arms	                George Lamonica
            Immediate Past President         Ron Pierini

           Grand Director	        Larry Gray
           3 year Directors	         Phil Kasper, Claudia
            Lowe and Mike Rhoades
	 2 year Director		          Betty Miller
	 1 year Director		          Bayan Lewis
  The President’s recruiting contest only has two months 
to go.  We have grown by 10 members since last July.  We 
currently stand at 110 regular members.  
   Our next meeting occurs on Thursday, May 18th at the 
Gold Dust West Casino in Carson City.  I hope to see 
many of you there.  

	       Ray
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The President’s Message
   Our most recent meeting held at 
Gold Dust West was very productive 
and we held our annual election. 
Congratulations to Pat Smith who 
is our new President! I know she will 
do an excellent job. I have enjoyed 
being President over the last 2 years 
and look forward to continuing my 

involvement with this organization. I also want to extend 
my congratulations to the others who were elected. We 
are going to have a phenomenal leadership team at the 
helm. The new officers will be sworn in at our July picnic 
at Aspen Mobile Home Park.
  We were lucky enough to have Dave Fogerson, Assis-
tant Chief of East Fork Fire Protection District come 
talk with us. He expertly described what we could ex-
pect with the impending and inevitable spring floods. 
Fortunately, it does not look like our Valley will be im-
pacted as much as our surrounding neighbors in Lyon 

From the Secretary—Treasurer

and Washoe Counties. East Fork will have an update, 
however on their website for any flooding questions or 
assistance support if needed. Also, Douglas County’s 
website will have updates and alerts regarding any 
potential flooding issues.
   Don’t forget to come and join us at our Open House 
at the Douglas County Sheriff’s Office on May 10 at 
5:00 p.m. Free hotdogs will be served and you will get 
the chance to take a tour of our facility.
   Look forward to seeing everyone at our next meet-
ing on May 18th at Gold Dust West Casino in Carson 
City!

           Ron



Vice President’s Staff

From the 1st Vice President    From the 2nd Vice President
Hello Fellow Footprinters,
Spring is here and our Footprinter’s year is al-
most over. Normally we go back and forth be-
tween Carson Valley and Carson City but due 
to scheduling we will be finishing our year at the 
Gold Dust West in Carson City this month, then 
the Carson Nugget in June.  

  We will again have our Members Appreciation Picnic along with  
the installation of officers at Aspen Park in July.   
  Our dinner will be May 18th at Gold Dust West.  Please give your 
reservation to Ray Hoyt by the close of day May 11th.  Our meal 
will be $21.00.  The Gold Dust West team really did a great job last 
month with only 2 days’ notice to meet our accommodation needs.  
So, we sincerely want to show our appreciation with a nice turnout.  
Between a good speaker, tasty food and drinks, a nice setting and 
wonderful companions, it should be a super evening.  Please come, 
bring a friend and a Pot ‘O’ Gold gift and join us for the evening.  
Social hour is 5:30pm and dinner is at 6:30pm. Don’t forget you 
may win the drawing for a free dinner if you get your reservation 
in early.  
  See you there.

                 Pat

 
Hello Fellow Footprinters,
   I am looking forward to seeing everyone at our 
May 18th meeting.  
  I hope you have been able to get out and enjoy 
our recent good weather.
  Our very own Captain Joe Duffy (Douglas 
County Sheriff’s Office) will be presenting his 
training mission to the island nation of Tonga.  Our agency sent 
Joe to Tonga at the request of the Department of Defense and U.S. 
State Department.  Those entities sought Joe’s expertise in gangs 
to assist the Tongan Police and Military in combating a rising gang 
problem in their country.

  Paul	

May 2017 
  Birthdays
Edward Harding                       05/01
Dianne Ford	                    05/02
Joan Adam                                05/03
Warren Thayer                         05/08
Millie Solley                              05/12
Joan McDonnell                       05/16   
Joan Dotson                              05/17
Donna Schehl                           05/18
Marjorie Hanes		           05/20
Jim Hansen                               05/21
Charlene Spinner                      05/22
Janice Rhoades                          05/25
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Please Call

Yes or No
by 05/11 for the 05/18

meeting

Ray Hoyt 267-4355
E-mail rhoyt@charter.net

Or RSVP via website
at: http://cvfootprint.org

Larna Hoyt & Betty Miller
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Past Pres. Claudia Lowe 

Guest Speaker Dave Fogerson
Deputy Chief - Operations

East Fork 
Fire Protection District

Past Pres. Bayan  Lewis

Don McRoberts, Mike Mary
& Guest Ray Tems

Past Pres. Phil Kasper

Guests Dave Chieruzzi &
Virginia Irlikis

Debbie Lamonica &
Kathie Kasper

Pres. Ron Pierini presenting  
Dave Fogerson with our 

Certificate of Appreciation for
being our Guest Speaker

Guest Bill Martinez &
Millie SolleyJill & Archie Marcum



   CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS

1991-92 BillDepew,                   2000-01   Fred Hersey
             Charter Member          2001-02   Clay Hill
             deceased                      2002-03   GradyGoodwin
1992-93 Doug Tucker                               deceased        
              deceased                     2003-04   Dorman Dane
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker       2004-06   Phil Kasper
             deceased                      2006-08   Larry Gray                            
1994-95 Bill Shay                     2008-10   Claudia Lowe
1995-96 Ray Hoyt                    2010-12   Bayan Lewis
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis              2012-13   Charlene Spinner
             deceased                      2013-14   David Aymami
1997-98 Elza Turkington           2014-15   Mike Rhoades
             deceased 
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
             deceased

IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423

M
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To:

INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION, INC.
               CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72 
                      BOARD OF DIRECTORS
                
 President		        Ron Pierini           783-0602
 1st Vice President                Pat Smith             265-5332
 2nd Vice President               Paul Howell          266-4127
 Secretary-Treasurer               Ray Hoyt              267-4355
 Sergeant-at-Arms                 George Lamonica   265-5555
 Immediate Past President      Mike Rhoades       7 83-8094
 Grand Director                    Larry Gray           783-9759
 3 Year Director                    Betty Miller          782-7935
 2 Year Director                    Bayan Lewis         882-8068
 2 Year Director                    Bill Peters             901-9671
 1 Year Director                    Phil Kasper          267-5365
 1 Year Director                    Claudia Lowe       267-5630

          BOARD APPOINTMENTS
 Newsletter Editor          Larry Gray             783-9759
 Chapter Webmaster       Don McRoberts     267-0025  

Visit our Chapter on the web at:  http://www.cvfootprint.org
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